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St. Matthew’s Messenger

                 April 2013
                                                 St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church





     

      
Pennington, NJ 08534
PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Monday
  8
  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild 

Sunday
14
  
     Annual Episcopal Visitation




10:00am, Confirmation and Reception with Bishop Belshaw




11:45am, El Hogar Mission Trip Preparation Meeting




  7:00pm, Camden Mission Trip Preparation Meeting

Monday
15
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting

Wednesday
17
  6:00pm, Destinations

Thursday
18
  7:30pm, Book Club Meeting

Friday

21

    Family Movie Night
Sunday
28
10:00am, Acolyte Recognition Sunday
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RED WAGON SUNDAYS
The first Sunday of each month, there will be a red wagon in the Narthex to collect non-perishable food items for the Crisis Ministry of Princeton and Trenton. These items will be presented during the Offertory along with the bread and wine as part of our sacred act of thanksgiving to God.  

Wondering what kinds of food to give?  Lists are available in the Narthex.
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Calling All Quilters!

St. Matthew’s quilters will meet Monday April 8th at 1 p.m. in the library to plan our 2013 Christmas Bazaar Quilt. At our first meeting we will discuss new patterns and color and choose our final design.

Our second meeting will be held Monday April 15 same time and place. We will have a fabric swap, sharing fabrics from our respective stashes to create the new quilt. All levels of quilters are welcome!

We’ll also have materials and directions available for those unable to attend the meetings. Look for that announcement in late April.
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LADIES LUNCHEON

WEDNESDAY, APRIL 10TH, 12:30PM

Please join us for our April Ladies Luncheon at the home of Kay & John Goerss on 63 Lexington Dr., Pennington on Wednesday April 10th at 12:30 PM.  The Goerss’ will provide the main dish Entrée.   Please bring an appetizer, salad, or dessert to share. RSVP - Kay Goerss at (609-737-6320) or (jmgoerss@princeton.edu).
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Like to Cook? Join a Logos Cook Team!

We're looking for people to help prepare a meal for our high school youth group's Sunday evening gathering (from 5 - 7pm) on the following dates:

Sunday, April 14, Sunday, April 28, and, Sunday, May 5

You don't need to have a teen in the group; you don't need to do everything yourself. We can even offer suggestions for meals. Sign up as an individual or with a group by contacting Kim Hansen at kbhansen@yahoo.com.

[image: image6.wmf]Bishop’s Visitation – April 14, 2013
The Right Rev. G. P. Mellick Belshaw, Retired Bishop of New Jersey, will make a visitation to St. Matthew’s on Sunday, April 14th.  He will celebrate and preach at the 8:00 AM and 10:00 AM services.  There will be no 5:00pm service that evening.  We are truly fortunate that Bishop Belshaw will be available to celebrate that day.  During the 10:00AM service, candidates will be presented for Confirmation and Reception.

[image: image7.wmf]KAIROS CORNER

Confirmation for our eighth graders will be held on Sunday, April 14th. All seventh graders are invited to attend the service to share this special day with their classmates. Therefore, no Kairos class will be held for the seventh/eighth grade class. Primary through sixth grade classes will be held as usual.
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Vacation Bible School will be held at the Pennington Presbyterian Church for the week of July 29 – August 2nd from 9:15am – 12:15pm. Look for upcoming registration information in Kairos emails and posted on the Kairos bulletin board!
Destinations for April
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Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather Wednesday, April 28th to go bowling with the Logos kids.  More information can be found in upcoming bulletins. Questions? Contact Diane Drake at drakeink@aol.com. 
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April Book Club Selection:
The Art of Racing in the Rain by Garth Stein
The Art of Racing in the Rain is a novel told from a dog's point of view. It is a beautifully crafted and captivating look at the wonders and absurdities of human life...as only a dog could tell it. The book club will meet on Thursday, April 18, at 7:30 pm, in the library.  Looking ahead, our May selection is State of Wonder by Ann Patchett. It is a gripping adventure story and a look at the difficult choices we make in the name of discovery and love.  We will meet on May 23, at 7:30 pm, in the library.  All are welcome. Contact Holly Weise for further information at 609-737-1064.
 “I savored Garth Stein’s The Art of Racing in the Rain for many reasons: a dog who speaks, the thrill of competitive racing, a heart-tugging storyline, and--best of all--the fact that it is a meditation on humility and hope in the face of despair. Since finishing this engagingly unique novel, I’ve found myself staring at my own dog, thinking, Hmm, I wonder ...” -- Wally Lamb, Author of She's Come Undone and I Know This Much Is True

 “The Art of Racing in the Rain takes you on an unforgettable journey through another kind of mind, through the eyes -- and nose -- of a dog. I found it fascinating.” -- Temple Grandin, Author of Animals in Translation

Announcing an “Incredible” Family Film Event

Parish Hall, April 21st at 5p.m.
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There’ll be fun for all when St. Matthew’s presents the animated Pixar film, “The Incredibles”, a rousing whiz bang action movie filled with honorable super heroes and bad guys galore.

“The Incredibles” is not your average superhero photoplay. It is a film of sleek beauty, crafty wit, family warmth and impeccable fun all ages can enjoy. This computer animated extravaganza is richer, deeper, funnier, and more moving than most live action films.

The plot of the film concerns a family of superheroes, forced into retirement, trying to live a quiet suburban life who are inevitability forced back into action to save the world from an evil genius. The film explores themes of self-identity, marital malaise, family dynamics, responsibility to help others, teen angst and courage in the face of overwhelming evil.  And while the mayhem ensues to a pulse pounding, thrill a minute conclusion, our families can observe it all in the safety of parish hall, dining on hot dogs, popcorn and delicious beverages as an earlier generation did on Saturday afternoons at the neighborhood bijou.

 

Won’t you please join us and “return to those thrilling days of yesteryear” when movies had happy endings and heroes were bigger than life.
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"The Long and Winding Road: 
One Artist's Journey in Faith"

Sunday, May 19th at 7pm  

Illustrated with slides of her own, and of other artists' work, Ruth Councell takes us on a walk down her own yellow-brick road, sharing her ever-changing, ever-challenging life as an artist and as a woman of faith.   
We will begin at 7 pm with coffee and dessert at 6:30 pm. 
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St. Matthew’s 

Spring Rummage Sale

May 10 and 11
(Proceeds from the sale benefit Outreach Projects and Church Education Programs)
Sale Hours:  Friday, May 10- Sale - 9:00am-5:00pm;    


           Friday Evening, May 10 - $10 / Bag Sale, 6:00pm-8:00pm

                      Saturday, May 11 - $5 / Bag Sale - 9:00am-Noon.

Your help is needed with any & all details of the sale!
Pre-Sale Set-up:  Saturday, May 4th.  Set up tables and racks, store church items to protect them, and move rummage items from storage.

NEW Pre-Sale Prep:  Sunday, May 5th, 12noon – 5pm:  Many of our parishioners don’t have time to help sort during the week so we will start to sort on Sunday following church services. We can start sorting adult and children’s clothes by sizes and display them on tables and racks.  Please join us to help organize and price donations.
Pre-Sale Sorting / Organizing Prep during the week:  Monday -Wednesday 9:00-5:00, and Mon.-Wed. evening from 6pm-9pm.  Sort adult cloths by sizes and display on tables and racks.  Help organize and price donations.
Donations: Please only items without stains or holes, toys and electronics in working order, 
Baskets, crafts, linens (please mark linens with sizes). Jewelry, shoes, purses, etc.  We will accept children’s books ONLY.
NOTE: This year we are limiting housewares to “Nearly New” items and items suitable as small gifts.  No large sets of dishes or glassware, NO plastic containers or coffee mugs.
By law we can't sell:  Medical supplies, children’s car seats, cribs, propane tanks, oil containers, flammables, or tires.
We no longer accept:  Cassette tapes, CD’s, no analog TV’s. 
                                      No large furniture items, unless approved by a chairperson.
Photographs of larger items can be placed on the easel in the Foyer with all contact information.  We are unable to pick these items up.
Donation Drop Off:  Sunday after church, Mon.-Wed. 9:00am-5:00pm.  Put them in Parish Hall if you are unable to sort them.  If leaving items at night, place them on the Church porch or in Parish Hall (only Sun.-Wed.)

Post Sale Take Down: Saturday, May 11, 11:45am -1:45pm.  Bag left-over items for the Rescue Mission & Viet Nam Vets & take them to the street.  Put the church back the way it was found.
See April and May bulletins for information about new volunteer opportunities. Questions?  Contact Betsy Slover: 609-433-7043.






